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NEWSLETTER

JUNE 2008
Canterbury Outing

Depending on just when this Newsletter reaches you, the outing to Canterbury on 7 June is either about to happen or has recently happened. At the time of writing there are 7 seats still available on the 51 seater coach. We are looking forward not only to seeing something of this historic city, but also to meeting members of Canterbury and District Inter Faith Action. We shall be taking packed lunches, and then our hosts are planning to treat us to cream teas at Greyfriars Chapel and Gardens before we begin our return journey.
Balham and Tooting Walk

Along with this Newsletter, members will receive details of this year's Inter Faith Walk which takes place in Balham and Tooting on 12 July. The walk is being arranged by SLIFG in collaboration with Balham and Tooting Community Association, and our thanks are due to Sarah Thorley and Kate Allan who have taken the lead in the preparations. We are very glad too that Greenwich Multi-Faith Forum is actively supporting the walk.

Summer School Module

SLIFG is again offering a module, entitled Inter Faith Relations, in the Summer School of the Anglican Diocese of Southwark. The programme is as follows:
· Monday 23 June, Thursday 26 June, and Thursday 3 July, 7pm – 9pm. Teaching sessions at Trinity House
4 Chapel Court, Borough High Street, SE1 1HW

· Monday 30 June, 7.15pm - 9pm, 
Visit to London Sivan Kovil (Tamil speaking Hindu Temple)
4a Clarendon Rise, Lewisham, SE13 5ES

· Thursday 10 July, 7.15pm -9pm
Visit to Catford Synagogue (Orthodox)
6 Crantock Road, SE6 2QS

Local inter faith groups share ideas
Local inter faith organisations across South London will be receiving invitations to send representatives to a second meeting convened by South London Inter Faith Group later this year. The first such meeting, which was a response to Sarah Thorley's study of 'Multi Faith South London', was hosted by the Caribbean Hindu Society in October last year, and 18 out of 24 local organisations were represented. Highlights of the activities of each organisation were presented and the exchange of ideas and contacts produced a buzz of interest and a general agreement that there should be another meeting this year.

This year's meeting has been fixed for Sunday 19 October at 3pm and the Manor Place Samye Dzong (a Tibetan Buddhist centre) has kindly offered to be the host community this time. The Director of the Inter Faith Network for the UK, Dr Harriet Crabtree, will give a perspective on the evolving structure of inter faith activity as the Network sees it, and Catriona Robertson will complement Harriet’s presentation with the latest news from the London Boroughs Faiths Network and the Faiths Forum for London. I think these inputs will be helpful as we feel our way towards enhanced collaboration across South London. The meeting will be open to all who have an interest.

Remembrance Sunday

On 9 November 2008 we are expecting a double programme in Woolwich: 3pm at Firepower (the Woolwich Arsenal Museum) and then 6pm at the Memorial Hospital. Greenwich Multi-Faith Forum will take the lead at Firepower and SLIFG at the Memorial Hospital.
Faith Trails
Arising from her visits and investigations outside London, Siriol Davies recommended the Faith Trails idea for South London. Attractive booklets would be produced to facilitate groups from schools or other organisations, or informal groups of individuals, to visit a sequence of places of worship of various faiths in a particular area. The South London Inter Faith Walks over the past 11 years could provide several candidate clusters. Two applications were submitted for funds to enable a part-time worker to develop the idea. News came at the end of April that the application to Connecting Communities Plus had not been successful. The result from the Abel Charitable Trust will be known in July.
2009
Unusually, one item in next year's programme seems to be taking shape already.

Prayer for Peace on Remembrance Sunday has become an established feature of the SLIFG calendar. After 5 years at St Matthew's Church, Brixton, there were two years at Southwark Cathedral. Then we were able to break new ground when the event took place at Kingston Mosque last year. Now we are anticipating a double programme in Woolwich this year.

The plan for 8 November 2009 is to return to Southwark Cathedral for an event held jointly with the World Congress of Faiths. In addition, it is hoped that the Hans Küng Global Ethic exhibition will be set up in the Cathedral for a period that includes Remembrance Sunday.
2012

Following a suggestion by Rizwan Alibhai, South London Inter Faith Group is hoping to work with other organisations across London (north and south) to plan a coordinated inter faith walk event in 2012 at the time of the Olympics. The aim would be use this time when the global spotlight will be on London to celebrate the multi faith character of London and to demonstrate the inter faith collaboration that is taking place. There are several possible patterns.

i. Like the year 2000, when several walks from different directions converged on one point (Battersea Park in 2000, near the Olympic sites in 2012); 

ii. As many as possible local walks on the same day; 

iii. A single walk or march near the Olympic sites to which participants would come from all over London. 

SLIFG would be interested to know the view of partner organisations, and so there will be an opportunity to discuss the proposal on 19 October (see above - 'Local inter faith groups share ideas'). The soon-to-retire Director of Westminster Interfaith, Alfred Agius, has already given enthusiastic support and will pass the proposal on to his successor. Westminster Interfaith is looked to as the pioneer of inter faith walks in London. 
Informal Friday lunch meetings at All Saints’ Church, Battersea Park
The next meeting in this series is planned for Friday 27 June, with a vegetarian lunch at 12.30pm and then a sharing of news and experiences, 1pm - 2pm. All Saints’ is located in Prince of Wales Drive (SW11 4BD).

The 2008/9 Committee
The AGM this year took place on Sunday 9 March. We are very grateful to the Management Committee of the Hyderi Islamic Centre at Streatham Common for the opportunity to hold the AGM there, and to Mr Gulam Alidina, the Manager, and those who assisted him, for the wonderful welcome and hospitality we received.

The following 12 members were elected to the 2008/9 committee by the AGM:

Alan Gadd as Secretary, Ebrahim Rashid as Treasurer, Rizwan Alibhai, Helen Bailey, Balbir Singh Bakhshi, Tima Beckett, Soheib Iraj, Rashid Laher, Ganesh Lal, Thelma Lewis, Bernard Mordan, Joan Rich

Once again there are Baha’i, Buddhist, Christian, Hindu, Jewish, Muslim and Sikh faith traditions represented among these members.
The first meeting of the 2008/9 Committee took place on 29 March. Bernard Mordan was confirmed as Membership Secretary and Sarah Thorley and Siriol Davies joined the Committee as co-opted members. Inspector Susan Drake attended to present the work of the Faith Strand of the Diversity and Citizen Focus Directorate of the Metropolitan Police Service.

At a second meeting, on 26 April, the Committee took the first steps in seeking formal recognition of SLIFG's charitable status. An approach is being made to HM Revenue and Customs first of all; eventually we would hope to register with the Charity Commission.

If you would like to know more about any of the items in this Newsletter please contact
Alan Gadd
24 Holmewood Gardens, London SW2 3RS

020 8678 8977
secretary@southlondoninterfaith.org.uk 

